
Item 8 – Local Plan – Resumption of Examination 

This item was considered at the meeting of the Corporate Policy & Resources 

Committee on Monday 08 July 2024. 

The Committee agreed to recommend that Council agree the following: 

 

1. To propose a Main Modification to the Inspector to remove Bridge Street Car 

Park/Hanover House/Sea Cadet building (ST4/002) and Riverside surface car 

park (ST4/010) as site allocations from the Local Plan, 

 

2. To propose a Main Modification to the Inspector to agree to new policy 

wording in relation to site allocations at risk from access and egress issues 

and for such wording to be finalised by the Group Head of Place, Protection 

and Prosperity in consultation with the Chair and Vice-Chair of the Corporate 

Policy & Resources Committee; and 

 

3. To agree that the Chair of the Environmental & Sustainability Committee write 

to the Inspector with further proposed Main Modifications (if agreed) in order 

to progress the Local Plan back to Examination. 

 


